
 
Spokane Plan Commission Transportation 
Subcommittee – Minutes 
 
June 6, 2023 
City Council Briefing Center 
Meeting Minutes: Meeting called to order at 9:00 AM by Clifford Winger 
 
Attendance: 

• Subcommittee Members Present: Clifford Winger (Chair), Mary Winkes (Vice Chair), 
Charles Hansen, Raychel Callary, Mike Tresidder, Kris Neely, Pablo Monsivais 

• Subcommittee Members Not Present: Char Kay, Eve McMenamy, Samantha Hennessy, 
Jennifer Soto, Michelle Pappas, Paul Kropp 

• Non-Voting Subcommittee Members Not Present: Council Member Jonathan Bingle 
• Quorum Present: yes 
• Staff Members Present: Colin Quinn-Hurst, Jackie Churchill,  

Public Comment: None 

 
Briefing Session: 

Minutes from the May 2, 2023 meeting approved unanimously. 

1. Chair Report – Clifford Winger 
• Clifford Winger reported that Abby Martin has joined the Citizen Transportation 

Advisory Board (CTAB). The CTAB is looking at potential 2026 road projects. CTAB 
members are in training and have gone out to look at roads that are scheduled to have 
chip and seal and grind and overlay repairs.  

 
2. Secretary Report – Colin Quinn-Hurst   

• Colin Quinn-Hurst welcomed Pablo Monsivais to the PCTS as the new representative 
for the Bicycle Advisory Board.  

• Mr. Quinn-Hurst also reported that the Bicycle Parking Code update was passed in 
City Council.  

• Finally, there will be an informational webinar today, June 6th, about the Connectors 
Grant. 

3. Council Liaison Report – Johnathan Bingle  
• none 

4. Stakeholders Report –  
• Rachel Callary, Citizen-at-Large – none 
• Mike Tresidder, Spokane Transit Authority (STA)- City Line will be opened on July 

15th. There will be 5 parties along the route with family friendly games and prizes. 
Additionally, service changes are coming, but not routes will be lost to this change.   

• Kris Neely, Plan Commission (PC) – none  
• Charles Hansen, Whitman Neighborhood Council, PeTT Committee – Mr. Hansen 

reported that PeTT met and discussed the upcoming CTAB projects. He also reported 



that traffic calming workshops are happening but the previous one he attended had 
low turnout.  

• Pablo Monsivais, Bicycle Advisory Board (BAB) – Mr. Monsivais reported that the last 
BAB meeting was a mobile meeting. During the meeting, the BAB looked at bike 
infrastructure improvements along Illinois and in the Northeast bicycle network in 
Spokane. The BAB is putting notes together about the improvements and noting 
what’s still needed.  

 
Workshops/Presentations: 

1. Safe Streets for All Grant 2023 Grant Application 
• Presentation provided by Inga Note 
• Questions asked and answered 
• Discussion ensued 

Motion: 
 
Mary Winkes motioned that the Plan Commission Transportation Subcommittee 
support the Safe Streets for All Grant 2023 Application and finds it to integrate 
well with the City’s Safe Streets for All Action Plan and the Downtown Plan, and 
the Comprehensive Plan. Seconded by Clifford Winger. Motion carried 
unanimously (7,0) 

 
 

Meeting Adjourned at 9:46 AM 
 
Next Plan Commission Meeting scheduled for  Tuesday, July 4, 2023 is CANCELLED for 
Independence Day.  
 
 


